
 

 

 I was recently asked by a patron what 

we were planning to do with our extra 

$10,000. At first, I thought she was  

making a grand donation and we were 

going to have some play money. Then it 

dawned on me that she was  

referring to the question in our recent 

patron survey asking what you would do 

if the library had an extra $10,000. The 

patron surveys, as well as a series of  

conversations with local leaders, a  

community survey,  and staff  

interviews,  are being used to create a 

strategic plan for our library.  

 As you may have noticed, the  

survey questions were not always library  

specific. The questions were designed to 

give feedback on what it is the  

community needs. Where are the gaps? 

Because, as a public library, we have the 

freedom to be the library our  

community needs.   

 Essentially, along with our Library 

Advisory Board, we are creating a  

blueprint for where we want the library 

to go, and how we want to get there  

using community feedback as the driver. 

The plan is to compile the feedback and 

create key strategic initiatives that staff 

can use as guiding principles to  

prioritize. We received a lot of feedback, 

so the trick is taking it and putting it in a 

digestible format for all to understand, 

and more importantly, to implement. 

Sorry, we probably won't be getting that 

three-story parking structure anytime 

soon, but we do want to make the  

library as inviting as possible, and that 

includes plans for easier access.  

 So, what's next? Decisions that are 

intentional and aligned with the plan. 

Books that you want to read and books 

that will inform our community on  

topics that are important to  

Cottonwood. Programs that are  

meaningful and provide solutions to  

local issues. Partnerships that are lasting 

and connect the community. How do we 

know it will work? Because you helped 

create it.   

 Thank you for your feedback, and 

please continue to provide it. We want 

to know what your needs are. As always, 

we are here to help.  

  Library Manager Ryan Bigelow 
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 Join local poet and writer Elizabeth Martina Bishop at 

the Cottonwood Public Library on Saturday, February 2 

at 10:30 a.m. for a presentation on writing poetry. The  

recipient of a Ph.D. in American Culture Studies, and with 

three MFA's to her credit, Bishop is prepared to help each  

attendee learn how to craft an individual poem. The  

beginner's workshop will include the following: How to 

attune to the inspiration for writing a poem. How to  

define what a poem is. How to determine the way in which 

poems are different from other genres of writing. Each  

participant in the workshop will go away with a self-crafted 

poem and then work on the poem in future emails with 

Bishop. This workshop is open to any age and  

anyone interested in learning to write poetry. As a sample 

post-holiday gift, each participant will also receive a free 

book of poems crafted by the presenter.  

  

 Registration is required, please call 928-634-7559  

to register, or sign up at the reference desk.  

How to Write a Poem 
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  The Civic Service Institute at Northern 

Arizona University is looking for volunteers 

to join the Senior Corps Volunteer Programs 

and will host an information session on 

Tuesday, January 29 from 10 a.m. to 11 a.m.  

Community members interested in helping 

out and making an impact in the community 

are invited to come learn about volunteer  

opportunities. Cottonwood and Verde Valley 

residents are all welcome to attend.  

 Senior Corps is a network of  national  

service programs for Americans 55 years and 

older and is made up of  three programs that 

each foster civic engagement and  

volunteerism. In Cottonwood and the Verde 

Valley, adults 55 and older can serve as  

Foster Grandparents to special needs youth 

at local schools, providing them with tutoring 

and mentoring. Those who meet low-income  

requirements receive a tax-free stipend for 

their volunteer service among other benefits. 

More information about the Senior Corps 

Programs will be shared at the information 

session by Jessica Baglione, the Program  

Coordinator for the Verde Valley. For more 

information, please call (928) 523-3560. 

Volunteers needed! 
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There’s an app for that! 
The Yavapai Library Network is excited to announce a new  

mobile app that allows you to: 

 Browse the catalog 

 Manage your loans and holds 

 Renew and reserve books 

 Download eBooks, magazines and audio books 

 Find the nearest library 

 Get directions 

 Contact your library 

 See library events and more!  

Search “YLN Catalog”  in Google Play or App Store 
Login with your barcode number and PIN (last 4 digits of  
your phone number we have on file) 
 

 Our Smile Club (OSC) is a grassroots movement created by one woman, 

Madaline Weber, who had a thought to doodle, create a design, and had another 

thought to share it with the world. So, she made copies of her famous SMILE 

cards, and with random acts of kindness she invited individuals to join Our Smile 

Club. The only rule of the club is to smile at others in order to assist in healing 

our world one smile at a time.  

  Since April of 2014 over 8,000 copies have been circulated and live in  

windows, on dressers, in cars, on refrigerators and in offices all around the world. 

The responses to these cards, these acts of bravery and kindness, have spread. In 

Cottonwood, Arizona, these cards live in most business windows and Madaline is 

famous in her home town as the Smile Lady and the Great Hugger. 

 Conscious communication can be defined as a way of talking and listening 

that is focused on growing strong, mutually enriching relationships. Our Smile 

Club is a new discussion group focusing on conscious communication that will 

meet at the library every Friday afternoon from 1:00 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. starting on 

January 4. OSC is about discovering your personal foundation where one can 

find certainty in relationships with self and others. 

Our Smile Club 
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 The Cottonwood Public Library will be showing a 

FREE movie every second Monday of the month.  

Films will start at 11 a.m. in the Dede Ewald Room. 

Free popcorn will be provided! 

January 14 Crazy Rich Asians        Rated PG-13 

This contemporary romantic comedy, based on a global 

bestseller, follows native New Yorker Rachel Chu to  

Singapore to meet her boyfriend's family.  

February 11 
God Bless the                    Rated PG 

Broken Road  

While grieving the loss of her husband, a financially  

struggling widow meets a race car driver.  

March 11 Operation Finale          Rated PG-13 

A team of secret agents set out to track down the Nazi  

officer who masterminded the Holocaust.  

In order to keep your  

information safe, the library 

would like to remind all users 

of  our public computers to  

always log out of  any accounts 

such as email, Facebook or 

banking websites.  
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In the Dede Ewald Room 
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Artist’s Corner  
 Experience live-art demonstrations at the library on 

the third Tuesday of the month from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

Feel free to watch and ask questions as local artists give 

life to their creations. Inspire yourself to create art while 

supporting local artists at the same time. The Library is 

currently looking for local artists who would like to  

volunteer their time and share their art with the  

community. If you are an artist of any medium who 

would like to participate, please call Kyle  

@ 928-340-2782.   

 Tuesday, January 15 
Fluid Art with 

Mary Krigbaum 

Tuesday, February 19 

Jewelry Making with 

Rosmarie Bernadette 

Henry 

Tuesday, March 19 
Colored Pencils with  

Terry Black 

If  you would like to receive a digital copy 

of  this newsletter please send an email to 

librarylines@cottonwoodaz.gov 

Say Ahh: A Film About 

Fighting The World’s  

Largest Cavity 

 Say Ahh is the world's first documentary on oral health 

featuring patients, doctors and a few minor miracles.  

  

 Despite being one of the wealthiest nations in the 

world, Americans are suffering from a drastic decline in 

the health of its citizens. Chronic diseases like heart dis-

ease, stroke, diabetes, and cancer are increasing and US 

citizens are becoming more debilitated than ever before.  

 Say Ahh presents the story that the answer to our health 

problems are right under our noses, right inside our 

mouths. It showcases the unsung heroes of our medical 

industry: our dentists and dental teams. By taking a  

proactive approach to health care we can arrest the decline 

in our health, saving billions of dollars and millions of 

lives. 

 Learn more with registered nurse Jeanne Dockins on 

Tuesday, January 8 at the Cottonwood Public Library. The 

documentary will be shown at 9:30 a.m. in the Dede 

Ewald Room, followed by a Q&A session.   
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New CD-Books 

Call Number:  

ALPHA 

CRAZY RICH 

GREY’S SEASON #14 

MAMMA MIA #2 

MILE 22 

 

New Books 

  Title: 

 Alpha 

 Crazy Rich Asians 

 Grey’s Anatomy Season 14 

 Mamma Mia! Here We Go Again 

 Mile 22 

New Movies 

   Title: 

 Kingdom of  the Blind by Louise Penny 

 Fire and Blood by George R. R. Martin 

 Target: Alex Cross by James Patterson 

 Past Tense by Lee Child 

 Look Alive Twenty-Five by Janet Evanovich 

 Becoming by Michelle Obama 

 Killing the SS by Bill O’Reilly 

Call Number: 

PENNY, L. CHI #14 

MARTIN, G. SON #6 

PATTERSON, J. ALE #28 

CHILD, L. JAC #23 

EVANOVICH, J. STE #25 

92 OBAMA, MICHELLE 

940.53 O’RE 

     Title: 

 Elevation by Stephen King 

 The Reckoning by John Grisham 

 Sea of  Greed by Clive Cussler 

 You Don’t Own Me by Mary Higgins Clark 

Call Number:  

KING, S. STE #51 

GRISHAM, J. JOH #32 

CUSSLER, C. NUM #16 

CLARK, M. UND #6 
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The Library Book by Susan Orlean 

 

Amazing read for library lovers and an important read for non-library users. Explores the intricacies of public libraries 

while telling the story of a complex man who may, or may not have, committed arson at the Los Angeles Public 

Library.    ~ Ryan B. 

Vicious by V.E. Schwab 

 

Earlier this year I read Vicious by V.E. Schwab and it was really good. It's like X-Men but with only morally gray anti-heroes 

and human experiments gone horribly wrong. It's a really good adult Sci-Fi book for people who don't normally read that sort 

of thing.   ~ Paula V. 

Deck the Hounds by David Rosenfelt 

 

In "Deck the Hounds", Andy Carpenter, the independently wealthy dog rescuer and  lawyer who does not like to work,  

represents a homeless man framed for murder after he is attacked and his dog bites the attacker. I love his unique sense of 

humor, David Rosenfelt spins a great mystery once again. Quirky characters help him research his case and of course there 

are always dogs allowed!    ~ Joyce R. 

Indianapolis: The True Story of the Worst Sea Disaster in U.S. Naval History and the Fifty-Year Fight to Exonerate an 

Innocent Man by Lynn Vincent & Sara Vladic 

 

This book brings to life the extraordinary true story of the sinking of the U.S.S. Indianapolis during WWII. For four days  

survivors battled sharks, dehydration and even each other before being rescued. I hope they make a movie about this book, 

so that people who don’t read books will know this story. By far the best book I read in 2018.               

    ~ Kyle S. 

Warcross and Wildcard by Marie Lu 
 

Marie Lu has this fascinating way of drawing me into her stories and leaving me wanting more. These 
books were no exception. If you are a fan of high-action fantasy novels, or just have a love of video 
games and the thrill that comes with them, do yourself a favor and check these books out! And when 
you’re done with these, check out her other series as well. Marie is quickly becoming one of my favorite 
YA Fantasy authors!    ~ Jeff C. 

 

The Best We Could Do by Thi Bui 

 

It's a beautiful, heartbreaking look at one family's daring escape from their war-torn home in Vietnam in the 1970s to their 

new lives in America. Bui's inspiring writing and art examine the strength of family, the importance of identity and the 

meaning of home.    ~ Dina D. 

Mission: Impossible by Peter Barsocchini 

 

It kept me glued from start to end. It’s jam packed. I am on the edge of my seat.   ~ Therese D. 

We want to know your favorite book! Let us know at www.facebook.com/CottonwoodPL 
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YOUTH SERVICES UPDATES 

 The Teen Zone (upstairs in Youth Services) has been 
going through some great changes! For the sake of  
simplicity, we’ve combined some sections that had been 
separate before.  

 We have integrated the Oversize Non-fiction in with the 
other Non-fiction. Now when folks look for a book on a 
certain topic, they can see all the YA books we have on 
that topic in one area. 

 We have integrated the Science Fiction in with the  
Fiction so that it is easier to find the author and book you 
are looking for. You will still see the Science Fiction  
symbol on the spine if it is Sci-Fi. This is especially handy if 
you have a favorite author whose books can be in both  
Fiction and Sci-Fi. We think that young teens who are just 
learning to use the library will find this system easier to use.  

 Thanks to Bookmarks, Friends of the Library, the Teen 
Zone has three new iPads. The teens have been using them 
everyday! They love making stop motion animation (using 
Lego figures), using the remote control Sphero robots, and 
playing their favorite games on the new tablets.  

 Thanks to all of the volunteers and staff who have 
helped with the above projects, and thank you to all of our 
patrons for supporting this wonderful space for kids ages  
11-18.  

 

 

What’s new in the 

Teen Zone? 

 Paws to Read is a program where kids can read out 

loud to a therapy dog, and one of our therapy dogs,  

Bruno, has his very own book! The book is called Bruno 

Goes to School and is all about Bruno’s visits to local area 

schools. If you would like to sign your child up for a Paws 

to Read session, or for more information please call the 

Youth Services Department at 928-340-2788. 
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 Are you interested in learning about, or sharing your 

experience of, using computers connected to the Internet 

to do things like host a website or collect experimental  

data? Are you interested in the so-called Internet of Things 

(IOT), which requires both hardware and software  

development? The IOT group will be dedicated to teach 

members how to create their own IOT project as well as 

sharing what we know about all related technologies  

including Raspberry PIs (credit card-sized computers with 

sensors to collect data), databases and writing Web-based 

applications. This group is all about giving our children a 

head-start with tomorrow's employment opportunities.  

Accordingly, children with an accompanying adult, or any 

adult regardless of knowledge, are welcome. 

 The IOT Group will be meeting at the library on the 

fourth Wednesdays of the month from 4:30 to 5:45 p.m. 

The first meeting is on Wednesday, January 23 in the Dede 

Ewald Room.  

Internet of   

Things Group 
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MONDAY 

 

Movie Mondays, 2nd Mondays @ 11 a.m. (B) (see page 5 for movie schedule) 

Meditation Mondays, 1st & 3rd Mondays, 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. (B) 

 

TUESDAY 

Artist’s Corner, 3rd Tuesdays @ 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. (see page 8 for schedule) 

Writing for Fun, weekly @ 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. (A) 

Foster Grandparents, last Tuesdays @ 9 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. (B) 

Advanced Creative Writing, weekly @ 10:45 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. (A) 

Poker for Fun, weekly @ 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. (A) 

Basic ESL Class, weekly @ 4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. (B) 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

Book Discussion Group, 1st & 3rd Wednesdays @ 10 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. (A) 

Spanish Study Group, Wednesdays @ 2:15 p.m. to 4:15 p.m. (B) 

Free Yoga Class, weekly @ 8:45 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. (B) 

Tech Time, weekly @ 3 p.m. and 3:30 p.m.* 

                                                        *(by appointment only) 

  

THURSDAY 

 

A Course in Miracles, weekly @ 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. (A) 

Maggie’s End of Life Conversations, 1st Thursdays @ 10 a.m. to 11 a.m. (A) 

Basic ESL Class, weekly @ 4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. (B) 

Verde Valley Go Club, 1st Thursdays @ 12:30 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. (B) 

 

 

 

FRIDAY 

Northern AZ Alzheimer’s Association, first Fridays @ 8:45 a.m. to 9:45 a.m. (B) 

Close Knit Friends, weekly @ 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. (B) 

Big Band Echoes, 3rd Fridays @ 3:30 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. (B)  

Bridge Club, weekly @ 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. (A) 

Our Smile Club, weekly @ 1 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. (B) 

Tech Time, weekly @ 10:30 a.m. and 11 a.m.* 

                                                        *(by appointment only)     

 

SATURDAY 

A Course in Life & Faith: A Bahá’i Perspective, 4th Saturdays   

       @ 12:30 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. (A) 

Northern Arizona Climate Change Alliance  

        1st Saturdays @ 12:30 p.m. to 1:45 p.m. (B) 

The Seed Library, 1st Saturdays starting in February, @ 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. (A)                                                

                                

 

Call Kyle @ 928-340-2782 to sign up for Tech Time or fill out a Tech Time request @ www.ctwpl.info  

 

Library Meeting Rooms are available free of charge to all non-profit organizations. 

If you are interested in reserving the room for a meeting please call Kyle @ 928-340-2782 

 

(A) = Meeting Room A           (B) = The Dede Ewald Room 
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January 2 The End of Life Book Club by Will Schwalbe 

January 16 The Pearl Diver by Jeff Talarigo 

February 6 Molly Ivins: A Rebel Life by Bill Minutaglio 

February 20 Warlight by Michael Ondaatje 

March 6 Night by Elie Wiesel 

March 20 The Memory of Running by Ron McClarty 

Book Discussion List 

January through March 

 

  

Library Hours 

Monday 10 a.m.—2 p.m. 

Tuesday—Friday 8:30 a.m.—6 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m.—2 p.m. 

Sunday CLOSED 

All computers shut down 15 minutes 

before closing 

15 

CLOSURES 

January 21        Martin Luther  

          King, Jr. Day 

January 1            New Year’s  Day 

February 18      President’s Day 

Beginning January 15, the Verde Valley Senior Center will 

host free tax preparation services from AARP. The  

program operates Tuesdays through Thursdays from  

8 a.m. to 4 p.m., by appointment only.  

Taxpayers do not need to be a member of  AARP or a retiree to use Tax-

Aide. AARP Foundation Tax-Aide offers free in-person tax return  

preparation to most anyone, especially those 50 and older, who can’t afford 

a tax preparation service. Volunteers make a difference in our community 

by assisting many older, lower-income taxpayers, and their families, who 

might otherwise miss out on the tax credits and deductions they’ve earned. 

To make an appointment for your tax preparation, beginning  

January 15, call the Verde Valley Senior Center at 928-634-5450.  

Appointments are scheduled on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 

February 5 through April 11 between 8:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. 

Free Tax Prep from AARP 



 


